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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11 SEP 2013 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman)Late, Sylvia Reedie (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Graeme Whyte,  Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr 
Willy Campbell.  Members of the public were Helen Keenan and Chris Osborne.  

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Sylvia takes chair as Wilma was going to be late, she 

welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Cllr David Mogg. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments.  They were 

moved by Douglas Campbell and seconded by Sylvia Reedie. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Lighting at recycling area:- No further forward, Cllr Helen Law to look into this.  On-going 
Co-op Bin:- This is now being emptied regularly, Cllr Helen Law checking this, Douglas stated that it was 
being emptied regularly:- On-going. 
Water Main Road Repairs Bellyeoman Road:- Water Covers, cracked road surface, Sylvia to contact 
Alan Davidson at Fife Council. Problems with Utility companies carrying out these repairs, Cllr Helen Law 
to ask for a site visit:- On-going 
Whitefield Road / Kingseat Road Junction.:- Yellow markings have worn away for over 4 months ago, 
no action yet, Cllr Helen Law to look into this:- On-going 
QMH & Robertson Road Parking:-.:- Limited parking, still problems.:- On-going 

 Leys Park Road Car Park:- Derek stated that 4 buses at 8.00am yesterday still using car park, Cllr 
Campbell to look into this:- On-going  

 New Row Parking:- No Parking Warden Supervisor available yet, very busy recruiting, copy report to be 
forwarded, Sunday is the worst day when East Port and New Row.  Pedestrian Crossing at top of New 
Row in wrong place should be moved to Bonnar St.:- On-going. 

 Newsletter:- David O’Donnell, Many thanks for distribution 
Responses so far, Graeme reported that Chris Osborne a resident of Alderston Drive asked about 
Trees & Ground maintenance of land to the north of Beldorney Place, after a long detailed discussion on 
previous maintenance? carried out by others, it was decided to ask Cllr Helen Law to ask the council to 
intervene. There was a discussion on all areas all over Dunfermline. Residents of Queen Margaret Fauld 
were asking for a bus service.  A thank you from Jean Mackie Centre for 2 volunteers.  Derek suggested 
using the both Community Council and Church should combine for local information. 
Buses:- Discussions on how to go about getting a new service for QMF.:-On-going.  
Parking at Nursing Home:-. :- On Going. 
Health Meeting:- Cllr Helen Law suggested a waiting Lounge at Kirkcaldy :- On-Going . 
Wall at Townhill Road-Leys Park Road Junction :- Cllr Helen Law is still trying to contact the owners. 
Hill of St Margaret’s, Hedge & Trees:- On-going 
Bellyeoman Rd:- Road Markings in need of remarking.  Flashing signs to be looked into. Also 
speed bumps require repairs.  There is overgrown shrubbery between Fife Council Works Dept. 
entrance and Doctors Surgery. 
Travelling People on Robertson Rd. Several Photos to be sent to Cllr Helen Law and Sylvia, 
many questions about debris left behind. Council liaison officer on site every day and did not see 
the problems.  What is the costs of the clean up?  There is possibility of barriers?  Discussions took 
place. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda.  
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5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
   Several emails received, all covered during meeting. 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£3266.77 and presented detailed invoices to the meeting for David O’Donnell for £150 for delivering 
newsletter, and £189 for printing Newsletter.  Sylvia proposed £200 for the Foodbank, seconded by 
Douglass, Wilma disagreed and a discussion took place on possible Local options, Derek asked if 
the foodbank could direct locally, Wilma proposed looking at local possibilities. 

 
7] Council: 
 Already covered 
 
8] Police Report:- 

No Report 
 . 
 
9] AOCB: 

New lamppost on Alderston drive at Coop has no bus stop sign.  Also 2 lamppost at Witch Brae 
badly corroded?  Recycling problems at Leys Park Road,  Cllr Helen Law to look into this.  Bushes 
at Leys Park Rd car park damaged by tractor 
 

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 09th Oct 2013 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackay Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21.20pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 

 

 


